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(Mr. Pérez Novoa. Cuba)

The different types of inspection to be devised will have to be 
complementary in nature; they will have to be as minimal and as non-intrusive 
as possible without affecting the legitimate interests of States in the field 
of industry. Routine inspections will have to keep to the nature of the 
purpose for which they were conceived and, in our view, do not require 
elements that might be called for by challenge inspections.

We have carefully studied all proposals submitted so far to tackle the
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the verification system will have to be as broadly representative of the 
States parties as possible and on each occasion be approved by the States 
affected. In no case should challenge inspections be used in an 
indiscriminate manner by any State and they should be kept free of all 
political or other considerations. This is why we attach importance to the 
concern raised in respect of the existing possibility of abusing this type of 
procedure, and we believe that in one way or another this concern can and must 
find room in the text we agree. t

In respect of the composition, functions and role to be played by the 
executive council, we believe that this organ will have to guarantee proper 
geographical representation. Its size should be representative of the 
membership of the convention, it should not have permanent members and all 
States that wish to be part of it should be elected by the Conference whilst 
respecting the principle of re-election of all members of the council. All 
countries should have a vote and their financial contribution could be 
apportioned on the basis of the scale of assessments established by the 
United Nations for its regular budget. We believe that the technical 
secretariat should be representative of the various countries that will or 
might be parties to the convention and all its posts will be open to citizens 
of any State party. As for the financing of the future organization, we 
believe that this is a very important aspect. It is our impression that 
delegations have a clearer idea of what the system of financing should not be 
than what it should be. Our delegation has identified some principles that 
could provide the basis for future consideration of this matter which we will 
be setting out in the course of these negotiations. The financing of the 
costs incurred as a result of routine and challenge inspections could require 
additional provisions, and hence the alternative solutions require further 
study and consideration.

We believe that in the last few months we have achieved substantial 
progress in negotiations on the current "rolling text" of the future 
convention on chemical weapons. We must recall that this negotiating process 
has been and is the result of negotiations among the members of the Conference 
on Disarmament and that most countries - which we hope will sign the 
convention so that it enjoys universal participation - are not aware of this 
text. Hence we supported the letter sent by the Chairman of the Ad Hoc 
Committee on Chemical Weapons and the President of the Conference on 
Disarmament to the Member States of the United Nations, drawing their
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